Old Seward/Oceanview Community Council Minutes

Regular Meeting Minutes

November 27, 2013

- 1. Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.
- 2. A quorum was established
- 3. Treasurer's Report current balance \$1,942.09
- 4. FCC Meeting report this months meeting was cancelled. We did have the State of Our City meeting with 8 civic leaders given 8 minutes to tell what they do or have done for our city.
- 5. Genevieve reported for Senator McGuire they are currently working on the capitol budget.
- 6. Josh Walton reported for Rep. Craig Johnson. He was just appointed to his new job and welcomed any information people might have to take back to our Representative.
- 7. Assembly neither of them attended or sent a representative
- 8. Old Business
 - Johns Road still working on the thaw wire that runs under the road at Furrow Creek and landscaping and striping will be completed in the spring.
 - b. Furrow Creek we should have an update in January or February
 - c. VFW the neighbors had to call a couple of weeks ago, but the new manager has tried to work with the neighborhood
 - d. LED Lights a total of 114 are being replaced and as of Monday 94 were done. They have been doing about 2 a day and should be done by mid-December. Bob Cress a neighbor who lives at the intersection of Lagoon and Oceanview Drive feels the light is too tall and too bright for him. He spoke to Shelly at Chugach Electric to look for a shade. He doesn't want the streetlight to illuminate his home.
 - e. 120th Ave we need money for sidewalks and lighting on this heavily used road.

- f. AFD Station 9 the city is still trying to move it; they have the money for the project. This would be a huge impact on our neighborhood to lose the fire station
- g. Alaska Railroad they passed the new Right of Way rules and those who live along the track will be asked to pay \$500.00 or more a year for any use of it.
- h. Municipality of Anchorage park projects.
 - a. Stephenson Park adding a play structure, paved trail around the structure for children to ride tikes, bikes, etc. Also add a picnic area and benches. This park will be ADA accessible.
 - b. Oceanview Park upgrading the swings, add zip line, fix the barbeque, and other park enhancements.

Parks and Recreation will try to have the design ready to present for our December meeting

New Business:

1. A cell tower is being added where the old fire station was located Rabbit Creek Road

Election of Officers

Steve Beardsley was re elected President

Chester House was re elected Treasurer

Currently the office of Secretary and Vice President are vacant.

Vote of Resolution for traffic calming study.

After much discussion it was decided to table the resolution and seek more information

Jamie Fink moved to say goodnight

Next meeting December 18th

APPROVED JANUARY 22,2014 AT GENERAL MEETING